
 

 

USDA Provides Free RFID Official Identification Tags for 

Wisconsin Cattle and Bison 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: June 25, 2025 

Contact: Molly Mueller, Public Information Officer, (608) 910-1929 

molly.mueller@wisconsin.gov  

 

MADISON, Wis. – Wisconsin is again accepting orders for no cost 840 radio frequency 

identification (RFID) official identification tags provided by USDA. Currently, there is a 

limited supply of these tags, and they are anticipated to be available until September 30, 2025, 

or while supplies last. In Wisconsin, these tags are available for markets and dealers, directly to 

producers, and to veterinarians for use with their clients’ animals, and are intended for use in 

cattle and bison only. 

Tags can be ordered in multiples of 1,000. Currently, there is a 5,000-tag limit per order due to 

limited supply. Other important details include: 

• No cost 840 RFID official identification tags can be ordered by markets, dealers, or 

producers: https://wi.accessgov.com/datcp/Forms/Page/dah/tagorders/ or by 

veterinarians at DATCP’s veterinary supply catalog: 

https://datcpservices.wisconsin.gov/vetcatalog/index.jsp. 

• Tag orders require a premises identification number (PIN). If you do not have a PIN, or 

are not sure, contact the Wisconsin Livestock Identification Consortium (WLIC): 888-

808-1910 or visit www.wiid.org, and select “Premises Registration/Renewal.” 

• Tags may take several weeks or months to ship. Purchased tags may be available more 

quickly. Visit DATCP Home Official ID & Traceability for a list of approved 

manufacturers. 

For producers, tags are for use only with your own animals. Tags should not be shared, sold, or 

used at other farms. For markets, dealers, and veterinarians, RFID tags are available to apply to 

customers’ and clients’ animals. Note that records are required. For markets, dealers, and 

producers, white button tags are available. For veterinarians, white button tags are available, as 

well as orange button tags used for identification when vaccinating against brucellosis. 

Although 840 RFID tags are required for brucellosis vaccination, orange tags are not required; 

however, the orange tags can only be used for this purpose. 

Taggers are the responsibility of the person ordering the tags. Taggers can be ordered directly 

from the manufacturers or their distributors. It is recommended to use a tagger from the same 

manufacturer as the tags. 

Additional details are available online: DATCP Home Official ID & Traceability.   

### 

Find more DATCP news in our newsroom, on Facebook, X, and Instagram. 
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